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Minutes 

Alternative Transportation Advisory Committee 

February 10, 2015 

Oak Creek Building room 201, 3:00 p.m. 

 

Present: Meredith Williams (Transportation Services), Brandon Trelstad (Sustainability), Carrie 

Burkholder (Ag-Sciences), Tarah Campi (Cascades West Council of Governments), Greg Wilson 

(City of Corvallis) 

 

Approval of minutes:  

Minutes of the December meeting were approved. December meeting minutes – Check 

for attendance.   

 

Committee charge – Meredith met with the VP for Finance and Admin about broadening the 

charge of the committee.  She has started drafting bylaws and will share them at a later time.  

The group could be comprised of both voting and non-voting members, with subcommittees that 

focused on topics like bicycle parking, etc.  The COG would still be interested in participating.   

 The Parking Committee hasn’t been active for the last 18 months or so, except for 

handling appeals.   

 Consolidation can support a higher level, more visible conversation with more 

institutional support.   

 ATAC seemed generally supportive of the con 

 

 

Bike parking spring survey – maybe this would be too much and we should focus on the BFU 

application.  There are some concerns with spring counts, since April is more rainy than October.  

For repeatable dates, fall would likely be better.   

 

Safe driving tip – the group gave feedback to Meredith about the draft document.  CAMPO’s 

Drive Your Bike publication might be a good place to look for additional tips or ideas.  Meredith 

met with Peer Health Advocates and is coordinating these efforts with them.  The goal is to 

develop something campus specific.  We should get the Public Safety bike safety videos on the 

TO website on the bike safety page.  The group made a series of suggestions and Meredith will 

make changes.   

 

Feb.27 carpool/vanpool meeting.  Alaina has booked the room and we’ll have existing 

vanpoolers on campus, Tanya from Parking Services will be in attendance to talk about parking 

on campus.  We should think about having a Marion/Polk counties event next.   

 

Carpool Karma is going on now, and Tarah distributed posters and flyers for the event.  If 

you’d like any, contact Alaina.   

 

March 4 bike safety event, led by Peer Helth Advocates, is happening on the steps of the MU.   

 



Bike parking update – Meredith updated the group on general progress.  More wheel rack 

replacement will be possible within budget, and areas not previously proposed like the south 

ramp at Reser.  Meredith is exploring a bike cage as well, perhaps by Reser south ramp.   

 

The March ATAC meeting will be Wednesday, April 8.   

 

 


